
 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 
 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR AND INDUSTRIES 
 

Prevailing Wage 

PO Box 44540  Olympia, Washington 98504-4540 
360/902-5335   Fax 360/902-5300 

 

February 26, 2008 

 

 

 

Jane Roberts 

Snohomish County PUD 

2320 California Ave. 

P.O. Box 1107 

Everett, WA 98206 

 

 

Re: Maintenance of power poles 

 

 

Dear Ms. Roberts: 

 

You have asked for a determination of the appropriate work classification to be used for the 

inspection, maintenance, and treatment of existing wood power poles.  

 

The answer below is based on the information you provided.  References to the Revised Code of 

Washington (RCW) and the Washington Administrative Code (WAC) are included.  Again, this 

answer is based on your fact set.  If the facts differ from those you provided, the answers may be 

different. 

 

The necessary information for your answer is adopted as rule in Washington Administrative 

Code (WAC) 296-127-01320, Power Line Construction Electricians. The rule reads, in part, 

“[f]or the purpose of the Washington state public works law, chapter 39.12 RCW, power line 

construction electricians erect, maintain and repair transmission poles (whether built of 

wood, metal or other material)…” (emphasis added). 

 

The correct classification for workers performing your maintenance and treatment work on wood 

power poles is the Power Line Construction Electrician. 

 

I hope this answers your questions.  If you need additional information or have questions, please 

call or e mail me at 360 902-5330 or somd235@lni.wa.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

David J. Soma 

Industrial Statistician 

Prevailing Wage Program Manager 

 

http://apps.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=39.12
mailto:pw1@lni.wa.gov









